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SYDNEY  NSW  2001  
 
Susan.fox@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Ms Fox 
 

Mayfield West Recycling Facility Extension (SSD 7698) 
Comment on the Environmental Impact Statement 

 
I refer to your email of 24 October 2016 to the Department of Primary Industries (DPI) in 
respect to the above matter. Comment has been sought from relevant divisions of DPI. 
Views were also sought from NSW Department of Industry - Lands that are now a division 
of the broader Department and no longer within NSW DPI. 
Any further referrals to DPI can be sent by email to landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 
 
DPI has reviewed the application and Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) and provides 
the following recommendations: 
 

 
 The proponent should confirm whether the majority of the surface of the development 

site will be sealed with an impervious non-toxic substance and that any remaining 
unsealed areas will not present a risk of infiltration of surface water runoff to 
groundwater. 
 

 The proponent should clarify that there will not be any adverse impact on Crown 
Land from the stormwater pipe outflow that drains the sedimentation basin located in 
the north-western corner of the development parcel. This should include 
confirmation that the existing infrastructure is of a suitable nature and dimension to 
accommodate the anticipated flow rates. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mitchell Isaacs 
Director, Planning Policy & Assessment Advice 
17 November 2016 
 
DPI appreciates your help to improve our advice to you. Please complete this three minute 
survey about the advice we have provided to you, here: 
https://goo.gl/o8TXWz


